
 

Holland Massachusetts Board of Health 
Meeting Date: December 5, 2000 

Members in attendance: Sally Blais, Dave Kowalski, Tom Baltazar(observing) 
Meeting Opened: 7:30 PM 
Meeting Closed: 9:30 PM  

 
Sally motioned, Dave seconded – Meeting Opened 7:30PM 
 
Minutes of previous meeting were read and accepted. 
 
Ralph Varrier came in with dump schedule for 2001.  Talked about who had keys and the fact 
that someone was dumping when the dump was closed.  Agreed to find who was dumping and 
re-affirm rules as to when and where material may be dumped.  Discussed tree trunks left over 
from tree removal on Dug Hill Road. 
 
Sally and Dave discussed possible appointment of Tom Baltazar in the event that John resigns 
because he is unable to make BOH meetings. 
 
Judy Livenoise came in for title 5 certificate on Tom Bowler properta at 99 Pine Crest Drive.  
System has not been used for 5 years, but did pass inspection.  Sally asked that new owners be 
instructed about system use.  The system should be used spareingly until it readjusts to usage. 
 
Talked with Sally about flu shots.  I called Harrington Hospital only to find out that Sally had 
already scheduled shots for December 27, 2000 2-4pm. 
 
Bobbie Bennette – Came in for Title 5 certificate.  Bobbie brought in tank removal certificate that 
she was asked to being in at a previous meeting.  Certificate was issued. 
 
Dave Poirier came in to take test for installer.  He passed test and was issued a permit for 
installing and hauling for both 2000 and 2001. 
 
John Kay – came in for two variances on East Brimfield Road property.  Variance to 310 CMR 
15.211 (1)  The proposed SAS does not meet the required setback  from a well 100 feet 
required 82 feet provided.  Variance to 310 CMR 15.255 (2)  The finished side slopes of a 
mounded system shall not be steeper than 3:1 (horizontal;vertical).   Both variances as stated 
above were issued.  John was instructed about an impervious barrier at a recommended 
distance of 10 feet from the leach field with a 2 to 1 slope from there to existing grade of 
property. 
 
Ron Grzych – application for well and disposal system for property at Lot-3 Stafford road owned 
by Carrie Grzych.  BOH was not able to provide immediate approval for Ron and he left 
abruptly. 
 
Sally motioned, Dave seconded - Meeting ended 9:30 pm. 
 


